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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department





July 31, 2019
Present:  Commissioners Easom, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly and Business Manager Lemire
Also Present: Michael Manugian
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM
NEW RATE
New Rate Design is an ongoing topic.  Since the last meeting, Mr. Easom finished creating a macro-based program for GELD to look at real cost of power (at our substations) at each hour of the day. Mr. Kelly displayed the spreadsheet results of the program on the projector. Mr. Kelly wanted to discuss some assumptions when determining our hourly costs.  He discussed wind (in particular) because wind has fixed costs no matter the time of day or if it’s producing electricity or not.  Mr. Kelly (using Mr. Easom’s program) came up with different models to show the hourly cost of power – one used yearly costs divided by hours/year and one used yearly costs divided by kilowatt-hours produced/year.  With the different assumptions, the cost curves were similar but there was a slight shift in times with the fixed costs added in.
Much discussion ensued.  Mr. Kelly noted that one of the reasons they are looking at this data is to create a Memorandum of Understanding for future battery charging rates.  The investors for the Groton School project want some guarantees for their modeling of rates going forward.  Mr. Easom noted that to “guarantee” costs for Groton School, they may need to pay a slight premium – the Board agreed.
Mr. Lindemer asked to have some additional information added to Mr. Easom’s program – GELD’s solar costs, capacity and transmission costs, and daily battery discharge as an assumption to see how it affects costs and peak loads.
After some additional discussion, it was decided to hold off discussing future rates with Groton School until more analysis is done.

CUSTOMER ISSUE

Mr. Manugian wanted to understand GELD’s overall goals and policy strategies of the rate structure.  He had some concerns with GELD’s Electric Vehicle (EV) rate contract and solar policies not saving as much money if there are fees added in the future.  Mr. Kelly agreed and said that is one of the reasons GELD is working on these new rate designs.  Mr. Manugian felt more comfortable after seeing the work that is being put into trying to make a fair rate for everyone. 
Mr. Manugian asked for a copy of the spreadsheet that Mr. Kelly showed the commissioners during the meeting.  Mr. Kelly said he would forward via email. Mr. Manugian thanked the board and said he has a better understanding of their overall strategy. 
NEW/OTHER BUSINESS 
No New/Other business
Agenda items having been concluded, the meeting adjourned at 9:21 a.m.
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